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School holiday works - Monday 25 September to Friday 6 October 2023 

As part of the Regional Renewal Priority Program, we are planning to install a Covered Outdoor Learning 
Area (COLA) over the double sport courts at Hunter River High School. 

Following soil inspections in July, excavation works to install concrete support footings for construction 
of the COLA will take place in the upcoming school holidays from Monday 25 September to Friday 6 
October 2023. 

The area is listed in the existing site-specific Asbestos in Grounds Management Plan for the school, as 
previous fragments containing asbestos were found in the area. Safety measures, including air 
monitoring, will be in place and all work zones will be out of bounds while work is carried out. All work 
will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of Education’s 
Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited contractors and 
monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, 
policies, and guidelines.  

The work has been scheduled in consultation with school leadership to minimise disruption to teaching 
and learning. We will continue to keep the community informed. Thank you for your cooperation during 
this important work. 
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